
Layton  Permanent Allotments Association
Meeting held Wednesday 24th April, 2013

Venue: St. Kentigerns Social Club, Newton Drive

Attendees:      Jacky Stennett   Chairperson         Apologies:  Sheila Dryden

                       Dave Stennett    Treasurer                                 Milton Dryden

                       Toni Dagnall      Site Rep                                  Shirley Horn

                       Dave Wignall     Com.

                       Isabel Horn         Sec.

                       Gayna Dagnall

                       Derrick Walls

                       John Horn

Jacky opened the meeting at 7.50pm, the minutes of the last minutes were agreed.

Matters Arising:  The propose  Produce Show to be held by LPAA and David Slack at Baguleys Nursery Gardens, a date has not yet been set for this as the dates of other Shows are still being sought, not wishing to clash with other shows. The only local show for which the date is available is the BFAA on August Bank Holiday.

Mike Danson, from David Slack has purchased a number of flower vases from Ebay, for £11, some of which will be of use, we will share the cost of these will DS but it is definite that we will have to purchase more new ones, luckily Neil has given us the email address of the suppliers which he has used and they will be contacted, the cost of these will be in the region of £200, (each vase costs in the region of £5.50/£6) but this expenditure will be shared by David Slack.  A person to judge the floral entries has also to be sourced, judges for the vegetable sections have been found.

Tim Riley is, at the moment the only council contact for the allotment that we know of, Toni has spoken to him regarding Weed and Cultivation notices and Tim has said he will speak to Mark Scrivens and have clarification on the procedure of serving these with the support of the council, should the need arise. Toni has also had a conversation with Hugh Wignall regarding this and hopes to hear back shortly. Jacky has all the templates for these notices and will forward them to Tim for his use, this will expedite the serving of said notices. 

The proposed midden in front of plot 17 is to go ahead, as the adjustable concrete panels prove to be a far more economical option it  was unanimously decided to use this method.

Site Report:    Toni confirmed that he had spoken to Tim Riley, our one confirmed Council contact about the fly-tipped rubbish on site and Tim will be ordering and paying for a skip ASAP, Toni will be contact as to delivery.  This skip is strictly for the disposal of the fly tipped rubbish, helpers are required to gather this and load it into the skip, then, and only, if there is space, the volunteers may put any rubbish which they wish to dispose of into the skip
Toni has also enquired about the possibility of having a bon-fire on Site but was given a resounding NO from Hugh Wignall, there is a slight possibility that Hugh may be able to have the wood removed but cannot make any definite promised.

Now Phyllis has moved to Plot 38 we welcome Karen Laughton on to Plot 50.

Welcome also to Rowan and Raven Debonair  who have joined us on Plot 41A.

This leaves one plot vacant.

After an accident involving a vehicle and one of our new taps, Dave has slightly repositioned most of the taps to the side of the posts to avoid further damage.

Will the  people  at the bottom end please use the bottom car park instead of parking on the roadway?  It does avoid you losing the paint of your cars.

There has been a Site Inspection, as it is early on in the season cultivation was not expected, just a general “preparedness” , the results of this inspection will be pending.

There are at the moment 12 people on the waiting list.

There is still a problem with dog fouling on Site, please keep your dogs on a lead on the main drive and clean up after them, bear in mind that we have children running and playing on some areas and neither do we like to find we have stood in a pile of dog mess.  On the whole dogs are pleasant, friendly and responsible creatures, some of them just haven’t managed to train their owners properly!

Chair Report: Jacky and three others attended a meeting of the “Friends of Kingscote Park” which was chaired by Tim Riley, as a result we will be having a table at the Dog Show taking place on the park on the 18th May. 

An application for funding for trees for the wildlife area at the end of the site is to be made to the Area forum Panel at 6.15pm in the City Learning Centre on Bathurst Ave on Monday, 29th April. This is the area where we had to have the three poplar trees removed in January and we are still having complaints about the removal of these trees from one person. If the application is successful these trees will be planted  after the fencing is erected in that area.

Toni raised concerns about the condition of the fencing on the neighbours property at the rear of plot 41, John said that this had already been brought to the attention of Neil MacKey last year - again, no action has been taken. 

John also expressed concern at the amount of fly tipping on the alleyway between the allotment boundary and the residential properties, it was decided to take photographs of this area, send them to the council and ask whose responsibility it was to clear this up.  Concern is that this rubbish may well end up being dumped onto the allotment if it is left.  Jacky suggested that after all the rubbish is removed and our fencing is erected, photos would be taken of that area and any further fly tipping be referred to the Council as their responsibility.

Treasurers Report:  Dave S. issued two statements, a summary for April and a running total for the year. The bank account stands at £4,872.92 and there is £480.88 cash  in hand.  Copies of these will be put into the tearooms with the minutes  for any who wish to examine them.   The water meters on Site have been checked, and will be each month, to monitor the amount of water usage on Site, bearing in mind that the water is liable to be our most expensive outlay and must be conserved as much as possible. 

It was decided that the community plot rent would be paid for out of Allotment funds and that the amount of  vegetables produced for Open Day from this plot and the sale of same be carefully monitored, then a decision made as to whether it was financially viable to keep the plot  for Open Day produce or to release it back for rent.

There is an outstanding account of £244 due to Alty’s for shop supplies, plus another bill of approx £105, these are not due for payment until the end of next month.  The shop sales this month were £265, and there is still plenty of compost, feed, netting, canes, string etc in stock.

It was decided to purchase the post-hole digger discussed last month as, or when, the need arose.

Secretary’s Report: An email  regarding the water rates paid to the Blackpool Federation and pointing out the difference in the amount LPAA was charged by the FED for our water last year, and the actual cost of the water used by our Site, was sent to Council Legal Head Neil MacKey and to John Blackledge with a request to consider a refund of the surplus amount of monies paid by us, so far this has query has not been acknowledged nor answered.

Proposed Southport Flower Show trip, regretfully only 7 definite bookings and a possible 4 have been made, unless this number increases to a number guaranteed to fill a coach and make this trip financially viable it  looks very much like a non-starter.

Wray Village Scarecrow Festival starts on the 27th April to the 6th of May, for those who haven’t been before this is a very pleasant day out, wear sensible walking shoes, and, bearing in mind our own scarecrow competition on Open Day, many a good idea can be picked up on a visit to Wray.

A funding application is to be put before the Parklands Area Forum on Monday 29th, April, this is at 6.15pm at the City Learning centre on Bathhurst Ave.  The funding asked for is £500 for the purchase of various trees to be planted at the bottom left side of the Site, on the area which is to be retained as a wildlife area.  The planting of Weeping Willows, Chestnuts, Pines, Wildcherry, Damson, Crabapple (as recommended by Alan Hulme from Groundwork) will greatly enhance this area and not only encourage more wild life but make it a pleasant outlook for plotholders and surrounding properties.  As the decision to award funding is by voting for or against by the attendees, if you live in the Parklands area, please come along and support our application. 

A.O.B.  It was decided that it was necessary to have a sign on the gate with a contact telephone number,  Jacky is to enquire at the signwriter in Layton as to the cost of this.  

Jacky then closed the meeting at 8.53pm.

The next meeting will be on Wednesday, 29th May at 7.45pm and will be chaired by vice-chair Toni.


